
 

 

 

Sunday Worship - 10:00 a.m.  
Sunday School begins in Worship  
Kidõs Church 10:15 a.m. 

Dakota-Rock Grove UMC 

120 S. Church St.  

P.O. Box 186 

Dakota, IL 61018 

www.dakotaumc.org        

 

815-449-2613 (office) 

Secretary & Office e-mail: 

dkrgumc@gmail.com 

 

Pastor Nancy L. Vidad 

Cell: 1-815-541-6646 

e-mail:  Nancy.Vidad@gmail.com 

Office Hours by appointment  

Come as You are... 

All are Welcome ! 

Open Hearts, 

Open Minds, 

Open Doors...  
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Current Resident or  

 After the lay off for March 2016, the Four G Seniors met at the Church April 19.  A fine    

number of 23 attended, and as usual had lots to chat about. The lunch was pot luck, and no one 

goes hungry. There is always a good assortment of great food. Our Speaker for the day, Kurt 

M, a Detective for The Freeport Police Department related many of his experiences as 

a law enforcement officer. Good job Kurt, and very enlightening. When the meal was finished, 

we discussed possibilities for a May gathering and decided to make a visit to the National    

office and farm for Clydesdale Horses located at 17346 Kelley Road, at Pecatonica, Illinois. 

Actually it is about half a mile north of Seward and west on Kelley Road on the south side. 

The date is May 16th.  We will meet at The Harvest Restaurant on Route 20 for lunch 

about noon and order from the menu. Then, we will travel to the farm location where we have 

a guided tour of the facility and can see the horses up close. It should be an enjoyable time. 

If anyone wants a ride or to go with another person from Dakota, meet at the Church in Dakota 

at 11:15 A M.  
 

We also discussed a visit to White Pines Dinner Theater June 27 for food and  a presentation 

called ñ Carol Burnett.ò Expect to laugh, hear some great music and be entertained by the cast 

of the Play. Please be prepared to pay Loraine T by our May meeting date. 
 

Hope to see everyone then! 
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Inside this issue:  

 

June 2017 Newsletter  
Deadline: May 28th 

I know your deeds.  See, I have placed before you an open door 

that no one can shut.  I know that  you have little strength, yet 

you have kept my word and have not denied my name.  

Revelation 3:8 

120 South Church Street 

P.O. Box 186 

Dakota, IL 61018 

1-815-449-2613 (office) 

Secretary & Office e-mail: 

dkrgumc@gmail.com 

 
 

Pastor Nancy L. Vidad 

Cell: 1-815-541-6646 

e-mail:  Nancy.Vidad@gmail.com 
Available by appointment 

On behalf of the Stateline Ministerial Association, I invite you to attend 

the baccalaureate service to be held at the high school gym on May 15 at 

7:30pm.   

Last year, I was asked a question by one of the seniors who was a member 

of the praise band for the baccalaureate ï ñWhatôs a baccalaureate         

service?ò  It was a good question.  After all, he was agreeing to be part of 

the praise band.  He should know what he was singing for, why he was 

joining a praise band.  Now, as I had extended an invitation to you to at-

tend this yearôs baccalaureate service, perhaps you are also asking the 

same question ï ñWhatôs a baccalaureate service?ò  Allow me to answer 

as I did last year. 

A baccalaureate service is a time when the senior class students will      

receive prayer and blessings right before graduation, before going out into 

the world on their own (or mostly on their own).  This is a time set aside 

and planned, usually by religious leaders, to celebrate the hopes and      

futures of our young adults.  The tradition probably began in the 1430s in 

England ï Oxford University, to be exact.  However, back then it was   

customary for the students to be the one delivering their speeches (in    

Latin!) to prove that they, indeed, deserve the bachelorôs degree they are 

anticipating.  In other words, the baccalaureate speech was part of a      

studentôs academic requirements in able to graduate!  Fast forward to    

today ï where the students are now simply waiting for their blessings to be 

given to them by various religious leaders and no longer need to speak at 

their baccalaureate service.   

This is a special event for the graduates so I ask for your gift of presence.  

How many opportunities do we provide our youth and young adults to be 

blessed?  To receive our well wishes?  To have our prayers bestowed upon 

them?  Not many ï not very many.  And that is why I beseech you to come 

to this yearôs baccalaureate service and all the others from now on.  Let us 

show them as a community, as one body of Christ, that we are praying for 

a bright future for them in the path of righteousness! 

Dakota-Rock Grove 

United Methodist Church 

 

FACC       
 Donations for the 

month of May: 

Jellies and Jams 



 

 

Please Pray  

Foré 

Z Ray & Susieôs Daughter,       

Jennifer - mouth surgery 

ZMicah R -   surgery 

ZM family - loss of home due to 

fire 

ZJoy - Lexi Iôs confirmation  

ZDoris & Francis T 

ZLinda E - stress test 

ZJerry M - cancer & hospice 

ZDan Dôs son, Davey - tumor on 

his heart 

ZJoy of safe return of church 

members that were gone for winter 

ZCindy B - Cancer surgery  

ZRyan G - cancer 

ZJean B- brother passed away 

from heart attack 

ZSusan S finished radiation for 

breast cancer 

ZJoy - Kingôs Club kidsô service 

ZJoy of the service of Jim &     

Joanne Y 
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é We are calling for all gently-

used items for the Church      

Garage Sale on June 2nd and 

3rd? You may bring items to 

church any time after May 21st. 

If you have larger items to      

donate, call [redacted], and we 

will make a time for delivery at 

the church garage before May 

21st. Donations for the bake sale 

may be brought the day of the 

sale. 

é There will also be a lunch 

stand during the garage sale? The 

list of donations is coming soon. 

é Dakota High School          

Baccalaureate Service will be 

held on Monday, May 15th at 

7:30 p.m.? The Stateline          

Ministerial Association asks the 

community to show support to 

our youth/graduates by attending 

the baccalaureate. The            

baccalaureate is an occasion for 

us to bestow good wishes and 

blessings upon our community's 

youth.  

é Vacation Bible School will 

take place from June 26th-30th 

from 9:00 a.m. to 12:00 p.m.? 

The theme will be Hero Central. 

Please note that the date has 

changed since an earlier          

announcement. 

é Annual conference will be 

held in St. Charles from June 4th 

through June 6th? 

May birthdays 

1ðAbby A 

1ðZavier M 

2ðSusan G 

3ðJean M 

4ðCody D  

9ðDenise S 

10ðAdam W 

10ðTyler W 

18 ðVonnie T 

27ðSteve D 

30ðJoanne Y 

30ðKeegan K 

 

May Anniversaries 

4 ï Tom & Cindy H 

12 ï Kirk & Jan S 

15 ï Ray & Susan S 

Z Thank you to everyone that 

donated food items, flowers, 

and time to help make Easter 

weekend incredible. He is    

risen!  

Z A special thank you to all of 

the mothers and mom-like    

figures in our church. Your   

influence on all of our children 

shows your dedication to 

Christ. 
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Dakota -Rock  
Grove United  

Methodist 

June 2nd & 3rd  
8:00 a.m. -  

4:00 p.m.  

Clothing, Furniture, Tools, Sporting Equipment, 

Gently used items too numerous to list! 

 

Bake Sale 

& 

Lunch Stand too! 

120 S Church St., Dakota IL 
One block west of the Post Office turn South, Youôll see the signs! 
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Sermon Foci for May 

 May 7 ï Fourth Sunday of Easter 

The scripture focus is Psalm 23:4 (KJV) ï Yea, though I walk 

through the valley of the shadow of death, I will fear no evil: for thou 

art with me; thy rod and thy staff, they comfort me. 

The title of the sermon will be: ñPsalm 23ò 

As Christians, we must consider Jesus not only as the good shepherd 

John 10, but also as the trailblazer of the paths of righteousness. Jesus 

tends us and guides us into right relationships with each other and with 

God. In todayôs Psalm reading, the paths of righteousness do not lead 

directly from the green pastures to the house of the Lord. No, those 

righteous ruts go through the very darkest valley.  In Jesusôs case, the 

paths of righteousness lead all the way to the cross. Jesus has shown us that way and calls us to follow him. 

The good news of Psalm 23 is that when we walk these paths of       righteousness, we walk with God. 

 

May 14 ï Fifth Sunday of Easter/Motherôs Day 

The scripture focus is John 14:12 ï ñI assure you that whoever believes in me will do the works that I do. 

They will do even greater works than these because I am going to the Father.ò 

The title of the sermon will be: ñFollowers of Jesusò 

Today in the U.S., at least, there appears to be a widespread assumption that Christians are expected to live 

Christ-like lives but not necessarily proclaim Christ in any verbal way.  We might leave the proclamation, or 

any sort of verbal witness of Christôs mighty works, to religious expertsðevangelists, pastors, or theologi-

ans.  But this is not what Jesus expects from his followers.  Christians who have a story they can tell about 

their lives have a testimony to share.  We all have a story to tell about some deliverance from ignorance to 

knowledge; or from bondage in sin to freedom from that sin; or from isolation to community in the body of 

Christ.  We can proclaim Jesus by following him and by doing the works he did ï even doing ñgreaterò 

works (or build upon the works) that Jesus has begun (John 14:12). 

 

May 21 ï Sixth Sunday of Easter  

Pastor Gavin Brandt will be our guest pastor.   

May 28 ï Seventh Sunday of Easter 

Pastor Gavin Brandt will be our guest pastor. 

Cassidy is looking for a new home for her 

dog, Dakota. He is 4 years old and is still 

fairly energetic, but very comforting and 

lovable.  

 

If anyone has any questions or would be 

interested in taking him in, please email 

Cassidy at [redacted] or ask Pastor Nancy 

to get in touch with her. 


